STATE OF ARIZONA

KaTie Hosss Orrice oF THE GOVERNOR Executive OFFICE
GGOVERNOR

April 5, 2023

Representative Toma
Speaker of the House

1700 W. Washington Street
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Re: HB 2586

Speaker Toma,
I have vetoed HB2586.

Current federal law prescribes specific standards regarding all traffic control devices installed on
any street, highway, or private road open to public travel, by which the Arizona Department of
Transportation abides. The current standards allow State and local highway agencies the
flexibility to display safety messages, transportation-related messages, emergency homeland
security messages, and more.

Katie Hobbs
Governor
State of Arizona

Cc:

President Petersen
Representative Carter
Secretary of the State
Chief Clerk of the House
Secretary Fontes
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